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MENTAL HEALTH EXPERT A CRUCIAL ADDITION TO CHIEF 

MEDICAL OFFICER (CMO) TEAM 
 

The appointment of Associate Professor Ruth Vine as Australia’s first Deputy Chief Medical 

Officer (CMO) for Mental Health is a smart move at a time when the significant mental health 

impacts of the COVID-19 pandemic are becoming evident. 

 

Dr Vine is the former Chief Psychiatrist for Victoria. 

 

AMA President, Dr Tony Bartone, said Dr Vine brings considerable expertise and experience 

to this challenging role, and will be a key member of the specialist CMO team assisting 

Professor Brendan Murphy. 
 

Dr Bartone said that the AMA had specifically called for the Government to appoint a mental 

health specialist to assist Professor Murphy, and Dr Vine is a highly appropriate appointment. 

 

“Dr Vine will have the challenging and much-needed role of managing the mental health 

responses to COVID-19 as well as the ongoing framework of delivery of mental health care. 

 

“Significantly, this means that, for the first time, mental ill-health will be treated as seriously 

by the Australian Government as other health presentations, and preventing lives being lost to 

suicide will be considered equally important as preventing lives lost to the COVID-19 virus 

directly. 

 

“It also signals that the Government intends to take immediate and large-scale actions to save 

lives now in the face of the adverse impacts of this pandemic and its after-effects. 

 

“We are expecting to see a rise in mental health problems, and the potential for increased 

numbers of suicides. 

 

“Enhanced expert clinical advice will be of tremendous benefit as people begin to manage their 

transition back from pandemic restrictions. 

 

“The AMA is ready immediately to work collaboratively with and support Dr Vine in her 

important new role,” Dr Bartone said. 
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